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Lessons from the drought | City of Melbourne

Sam Russell, City of Melbourne.

“Before the drought, we over-watered our green spaces we just weren’t smart with how we applied water and we know now that plants can only use so much water so most of what we were applying was actually running down the drain.

During the drought we had no alternate water supply so when water restrictions came in, we just had to turn off our irrigation systems so our trees and horticultural systems suffered significantly.

Since the drought has finished, we’ve looked at how we apply water and undertaken a number of projects such as stormwater harvesting, passive irrigation, permeable paving. We’ve also employed a water management officer, so the water management officer links all these projects together and allows us to look at the relationship between the soil, the water and the plant.

We’re aerating the soil, looking at the nutrients in the soil making sure that the chemical balance is right, making sure the relationship between the water, the plant and the soil is all in harmony. We’ve installed a central irrigation system which has enabled us to really be smart about how we apply our water. Along with this system we’ve got a soil moisture probes, weather stations and rain domes. We’re rescheduling the irrigation program with a whole heap of data and its enabled us to save about 20% of our previous water usage and get a better outcome for the parks as well – they are healthier. 

We’re moving towards a best practice irrigation model and through that we’ve saved some money along the way but it’s not been about saving money – it’s about being efficient and effective water users.

And the next time a drought comes along, we’re going to be more resilient.”
